

Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 16th June 2022 – 7pm-9pm

Clarkston Hall – Lesser hall and on Zoom

Agenda Item	Minute	Action
Welcome, members present and apologies	<p>Victoria welcomed everyone to the meeting</p> <p><i>Present</i> Victoria Pearson (VP), Bronwen Livingstone (BL), Jim Boyle (JB), Martin Armitage (MA), Duncan Scott (DS), David McDonald (DM), Siobhan McGuinness (SM), Bill Considine (BC)</p> <p><i>Apologies</i> Cllr Annette Ireland, Cllr Katie Pragnell, Cllr David MacDonald Margaret Corrie, Bob Shaw, Jackson Carlaw MSP, Joanna Teuton, Graham Keany</p> <p><i>In Attendance</i> Amaia de la Iglesia, Tracey Campbell, Sergeant Sweeney Stephen Wallace (Police Scotland)</p>	
Police liaison update	A briefing on crime levels in the area was delivered. The police asked in the CC could share on social media that they recommend RING doorbell systems for home security and the use of Faraday Pouches to secure car keys.	
Presentation	A presentation was delivered by John Harcombe of East Renfrewshire Renewables on the proposal for a microhydro scheme at Overlee Park. Actions: contact Clarkston Community Council to discuss. DMcD to find out more about how the scheme works from Baby Hydro.	DMcD
Presentation	Tracey Campbell from the Parent Council of Isobel Mair School presented to the group on the changes to summer holiday provision for pupils of the school. The position of the Parent Council was outlined and supported by the CC. Action: a letter to be sent to East Renfrewshire Council outlining the support of the CC	DMcD
Subgroups <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Roads Safety and Public Transport • Social media/webs ite Outreach	<p><i>Road Safety and Public Transport</i> The Road Safety subgroup hope to have completed their report shortly.</p> <p><i>Outreach</i> Stamperland Church maintain the noticeboard at Stamperland Garden/Stamperland Hill. VP has secured permission for NeSt to use the noticeboard We need to contact them when we have items we wish to be displayed and they will put them up.</p>	VP

	<p>The CC voted to authorise a budget of £200 for the design and printing of a leaflet. VP to progress this.</p> <p>VP suggested running another litter pick. The date suggested was 20th August and the public will be asked to suggest an area to work on, via social media channels.</p> <p>DS suggested running fortnightly polls on social media. Suggestions should be sent to SM.</p>	BL and SM
AOB	<p>It was discussed that the Netherlee pitches are in bad condition (potholes etc). Agreed to send a letter to ERC from the CC in support of the repair of the pitches at Netherlee.</p> <p>Noted that a complaint has been received regarding the conduct of Community Councillor Bob Shaw. SM to arrange a Zoom meeting to discuss this.</p>	VP SM
Close	Next meeting – 18 th August 7pm in Clarkston Hall	